
TO2 MAY, 1926. 

NURSES’ ORG!”SATIONS. 

THE NATIOKAL COUNCIL OF NURSES OF 
GREAT BRITAIN. 

A Meeting of the Grand Council of the National Council 
Df Nurses was held a t  431, Oxford Street, London, W.1, on 
Friday, April 16th, at 5 p.m., Mrs. Bedford Fenwick, 
President of the Council, presiding. 

After the Minutes had been read, and with one addition 
confirmed, the President announced with deep regret the 
death on April 5th of Miss Christina F. Forrest, S.R.N., 
the Hon. Treasurer of the National Council from its founda- 
tion in 1904 to 1923, and the meeting rose and passed a vote 
of sympathy with her relatives and Miss Pearce her partner, 
and friend of many years, at the Victoria Nursing Home, 
Bournemouth. 

Also the loss sustained by the Council through the death 
.of Miss S. M. Marsters, S.R.N., a Vice-President of the 
Council, on April 14th, and the meeting, again with a rising 
vote, directed that an expression of sympathy should be 
sent to Miss Marsters’ sister. Miss M. Breay was deputed 
to represent the Council a t  the Memorial Service on 
April I 7th. 

CORRESPONDENCE. 
The CorresDondence received included letters of regret 

and addresses of any physicians, priests, sisters or nurses 
who are especially interested in hospital work, and who are 
financially able to  attend the Convention and will probably 
also wish to  attend the EuchariStic Congress. It was 
decided to  acknowledge the letter, and to refer it to the 
Catholic Nurses’ Guild. 

Letters from the Wbmen’s International League were 
reported, relative to  the Women’s Pilgrimage in support 
of Peace to  begin about Whitsuntide, and end in London 
early in July, including the proposal of Mrs. Pethick 
Lawrence;that as a culmination to  the Pilgrimage there 
should be some definite political action, such as a deputation 
to  Parliament. It was decided to  place the letters in the 
office to be consulted by any one who wished. 

A letter from Miss C. Reimann, Secrei~~y of the Inter- 
national Council of Nurses, with enclosures, relative to the 
“Comments on the Constitution and By-Laws of the 
International Council of Nurses, revised a t  the Meeting of 
the Grand Council at Helsingfors, July, 1925, for considera- 
tion of the Board of Directors of the I.C.N.” at its next 
meeting. 

It was resolved that an explanatory letter should be Sent 
to  Miss Reimann. 

Letters acknowledging copies of these Comments were 
also read from the Baroness Mannerheim, Miss Clara D. 
Noyes, and Miss Adda Eldredge. 
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